CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
TUESDAY 

 NOVEMBER 13, 2012

CONVENE: 7:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

ROLL CALL

INVOCATION

Public Comments
A Public Comment Registration Form is required for public testimony. A specific Agenda Item must be indicated on the form in order to speak at the Council meeting. There will be a time limit of three (3) minutes maximum allowed. Please refer to Council Rules of Order and Procedure and the Public Comment Registration Form for more information. 
Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for  the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of October 9, 2012 meeting.
· November accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations reports - October

Administrative Matters
· Engineer Agreement
· Landfill Attendant
· Skype

· ESD Building

New Business
· Haines Fire Department - Water & Hydrant Issues

Old Business
Mayors Report
· Dollar-a- Dip Dinner Appreciation
· Acknowledge Haines Teacher-Nanette Lehman-Oregon Teacher of the Year
City Recorder Report
Public Works Report
Council/Committee Reports
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director,Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410






Approved by
Council____________________Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

NOVEMBER 13, 2012

 CONVENED: 7:00 PM

CITY HALL
Mayor Anthony, opened the November 13, 2012 regular Council meeting at 7:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was then taken. Council members present were Kathy Ritch, Garla Rowe, Dawn O'Grady, Jim Brown, Sharon Dinger and John Shurtleff. Also present were City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Director Jason Melo.

Mayor Anthony led the Council in a prayer.

Citizens present were Birl Miller, Teri Brown-Johnson, Marge Toney, Evelyne Fisher, Connie Pound, Sandy Wood, Larry Curry, Jerry Hampton and Martin Neske. Also present was John Garlitz from JUB Engineering. 

Agenda Item No. 1 - Consent Agenda

Councilor Rowe made a motion to accept the consent agenda. Councilor Ritch seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

Agenda Item No. 2 -Administrative Matters


Engineer of Record Agreement
Mayor Anthony explained that the Council had been presented with a draft copy of the contract with JUB and a copy of the draft contract with questions and answers.
Councilor Dinger questioned why there was not a letter from the City Attorney stating his opinion on the contract. 

Mayor Anthony explained that the City Attorney Dan Van Thiel had been contacted concerning the contract. After many attempts to get the City Attorney to help with the contract, he was not very cooperative. The Attorney stated that he did not feel that the City needed a contract with the Engineer and he kept commenting that the City did not have a contract with Anderson Perry Engineering. A contract is required for JUB to represent to the City.
Council discussion followed concerning the issue with the City Attorney.

Councilor Ritch made a motion to have a meeting with City Attorney Dan Van Thiel to explain his reasoning for the lack of cooperation with the Engineer of Record Agreement. Councilor Dinger seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent
Councilor Brown made a motion to accept the Engineer of Record Agreement between JUB Engineering and the City of Haines. Councilor Ritch seconded the motion. Councilor Dinger opposed. The motion passed with majority consent. 


Landfill Attendant
Mayor Anthony explained that a party has shown interest in working just at the Landfill. The City could still advertise for a Public Works Assistant. Council reviewed the application from Sheila Holman for Landfill attendant. 

Citizen Evelyne Fisher commented that she had been told that Sheila had worked for a local farmer and was on Workers Compensation. Discussion followed.

Councilor Ritch made a motion to hire Sheila Holman for Landfill attendant. Councilor Rowe seconded the motion. Councilor Dinger abstained. The motion passed with majority consent.


Skype
Mayor Anthony addressed the issue of Skype, stating that the two month trial period was over and now the Council needed to make a final decision whether it was acceptable for  Council members to attend Council meetings via - Skype and have voting privileges. 

Council discussion followed.

Citizen Birl Miller stated that he felt that Skype may work in many situations, but he felt that it was not right for Haines. And if you are an elected official it is your duty to be present at the meetings and in the community, if you can not be here you should resign.

Citizen Sandy Wood stated that she agreed with Birl's statement. And if you are running for office the citizens need to know that you are not going to be here, and if your not here, your not doing your job.
Councilor Shurtleff made a motion to allow the use of Skype for Council members with voting privileges. Councilor Dinger seconded the motion. The vote was divided Councilor Shurtleff, Councilor Dinger and O'Grady in favor. Councilor Ritch, Councilor Brown and Councilor Rowe opposed. Mayor Anthony broke the tie and opposed the use of Skype. The motion failed. 
Mayor Anthony stated that he felt that when Citizens elect someone to the City Council that they are electing that person to be present. Mayor Anthony felt that the City needs to follow the guideline set out in the Charter concerning meeting attendance.

ESD Building
Mayor Anthony read aloud two flyers that were posted in town concerning the City purchasing  the ESD Building without Citizen input. Flyers are herein attached and part of the record. 
Mayor Anthony explained that the flyers are full of untruths, and full of implications that the Mayor and Council are making the decision to purchase the building without citizen input. Mayor Anthony clarified that the only thing that has happened is the Council did tour the building as was discussed in the October meeting. The tour was posted as a public meeting and no citizens attended. The City Accountant was contacted to discuss if the City could even purchase a building. That is far as this issue has went. 
Discussion followed.

Former Council member Martin Neske commented that the City used to work together, unlike now. Everyone needs to work together, and calm down. There should not be fighting over every issue that arises. Just take care of business, so the City will run smoothly.
Agenda Item No. 3 - New Business

Haines Fire Department - Water & Hydrant Issues
Fire Chief Jerry Hampton addressed the Council and Citizens concerning the City's water system and insurance ratings. Jerry commended the City for trying to get a grant to update the water system, but he did not feel a grant alone would solve all the problems. Jerry requested that the next time the hydrants are tested that every Council member be present to help. He clarified that the City is responsible for the hydrants and that the Fire Department volunteers their time to help the City do the testing. If the City were to hire an outside contractor to test the hydrants it would cost approximately $5,000.00. The calculations on the water system are continually getting worse. Five years ago the best hydrant in town would flow 1150 gallons and now they test below 1000 gallons. The hydrants need to be replaced and he did not believe that the grant would pay for hydrants. Jerry commented that the City needs to concentrate on the water system and exercising and maintaining the hydrants instead of worrying so much about beautifying the parks, as an example. The City needs a written plan outlining daily improvements to the system.
Engineer John Garlitz explained that the grant would pay for the water lines leading to the hydrants, the existing lines could be substandard sizes, larger lines will improve water flow. But, grants will not pay for the hydrants themselves. The City could get a low interest loan to replace the hydrants, the hydrants could be replaced one at a time.
Agenda Item No. 4_- Mayor's Report


Dollar-a-Dip Dinner Appreciation
Mayor Anthony commented on the success of the Dollar-a-Dip Dinner. The Dinner was well attended and the food was wonderful. He commended the Friends of Haines for a job well done.

Acknowledge Haines Teacher-Nanette Lehman - Oregon Teacher of the Year
Mayor Anthony acknowledged Haines teacher Nanette Lehman who was chosen as 2012 Oregon Teacher of the Year. Nanette is a second grade teacher at the Haines Elementary School. 
Agenda Item No. 5- Staff Reports
City Recorder


Election
City Recorder Valerie Russell stated that the Election results were still unofficial. Unofficial results are as follows: Mayor, Dennis Anthony. Council, Dawn O'Grady, Sharon Dinger and Connie Pound.

Audit
The City's yearly audit is being prepared at this time by Bruce Nichols and Stan Mitchell.  Valerie took several boxes of files into the Accountants office. The audit would be presented at the December or January Council meeting.


Awards
The City has received two awards recently one from the City's insurance company CIS, This award is for 30 years of continual service with CIS. And the second one is from the League of Oregon Cities and is a Gold Safety Award for zero injuries.

Grange Water/Sewer
Valerie explained that she had been approached by several citizens concerning the Grange and if they were being charged for water and sewer. 
Discussion followed.  

Mayor Anthony suggested that the City contact the Grange and see if there were any prior agreements concerning this issue.
Public Works Director 


Fire Hydrants
Public Works Director Jason Melo commented that the salesman for the fire hydrants will be here next week to help rebuild three of the fire hydrants that are not working properly.


Shop Heaters
The heaters in the shop are worn out, to fix the existing heaters it would cost $337.00 or to replace the heaters it would cost approximately $572.00. The old heaters are not energy efficient and could have other issues and would cost more to repair in the future.
The Council agreed to replace the heaters.
Agenda Item No. 6 - Council Reports

Councilor Brown
Councilor Brown commented that OTEC installed the additional Street lights as the City requested. 
Agenda Item No. 7- Public Comments
There were no other public comments.

Meeting adjourned at 9:21 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Valerie Russell, City Recorder
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